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Check out our freezers for
your favorite flavor!

July 17 is National
ICE CREAM DAY
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SPORTS

By Carl Hauser
Daily Journal

After spending many years with their 
track by the I-94 Speedway, I-94 BMX, 
which is a 501c3 non-profit group, has 
relocated across town, finding a new 
home at Delagoon Park.

“It was February or early March (of 
2020) when we got a letter saying that 
the race track was going to be sold and 
that we needed to vacate our part of 
the property by mid June,” stated Jaclyn 
Keenan, chair of the board. “And then 
COVID-19 hit.”

During the pandemic, I-94 BMX start-
ed to look for a new spot, working with 
Fergus Falls Parks and Rec, trying to find 
a place to move the track to.

“We wanted this to be seen more as 
a community event and after talking 
with city officials, they were able to find 
ground that would work for us,” said 
Keenan.

The process of moving property and 
dirt from one side of Fergus to the other 
began in May of 2020. Over the next two 
years, the track was rebuilt by volunteers, 
with weather permitting.

As the transition from the old spot to 
the new spot took place, not everything 
was smooth sailing.

“Inflation did not help, as materials 
became more expensive and scarce,” 

mentioned Nic Beck, board member.
After wrapping up the 2020 season, 

it was in late May of 2021 when the 
starting hill and gates were installed, 
followed by a deck surrounding the hill. 
Later in the summer of ‘21, a retaining 
wall was installed around the starting 
hill.

Fast forward to last month, concrete 
was poured to finish the starting area 
and another round of gluing of the track 
was done. The facilities are still a work 
in progress. Volunteers converted one 
of the picnic shelters at Delagoon to be 
used for registration and concessions.

The first official races were held on 
July 2, for the first time in over two years 
in Fergus Falls.

“Incredibly thankful for the city see-
ing what we see in our program,” said 
Keenan.

This upcoming Tuesday, anyone who 
is interested in joining can come to the 
track, as they are hosting a community 
ride night from 6-8 p.m. Practice is free 
with a signed waiver.

“We have bikes and helmets that are 
available to use,” said Beck. “We just ask 
that you wear a long shirt and long pants, 
it’s first come first serve.”

BMX racing is back in Fergus Falls, 
thanks to the efforts of many volunteers 
and their hours put in.

BMX IN FERGUS FINDS 

NEW SPOT
Community night coming for those interested

SUBMITTED

Staging area for racers waiting for their moment to race.

SUBMITTED

Fergus Falls 10U fast pitch softball team finished out their summer season on Wednesday evening. 
Front row, left to right: Yanah Ness, Lauren Simengaard, Alayah Tostenson, Charlie Cederberg, 
Harper Thielke and Addy Riewer. Back row, Coach Monica Peterson, Hannah Hurst, Avery 
Polzin, Maura Fransen, Halle Price and Kinzley Krein.

U10 softball

SUBMITTED

The girls on the Underwood fastpitch softball team won the league championship at the tournament 
on July 7, in Millerville. Their team is in a league with Ashby, Brandon, Millerville, WCA-South. Members 
of the team are (front): Gracie Kugler, Aubrey Hexum, Nicole Norgren, Sophia Olson, Lauren 
Hexum, Evvy Elliott, Ainsley Finseth and Kylie Akerman. Back: Greta Larsen, Brook Lanoue, 
Hannah Hexum, Jaida Koehn, Maggie Hoekstra, Emma Ebert and Coach Melissa Olson. 

League champions!
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